




kimley-horn.com 6160 Warren Parkway, Suite 210, Frisco, TX 75034 972-335-3580

June 22, 2023

City of McKinney
222 N. Tennessee St.
McKinney, Texas 75069

Re: Oncor Kingsridge Substation
Letter of Intent – SUP Submittal

The proposed project includes a substation expansion of the existing Oncor substation located at 851
Chisolm Trail in the City of Keller. Staff has determined that this expansion will require a SUP for this
property.

The subject property contains an existing electrical substation and is 9.31 acres with Chisolm Trail to
the west, vacant land to the north and Union Pacific Railroad to the east. Adjacent properties to this
site include a vacant commercial zoned property to the north and the High Chaparral subdivision to the
west.

The substation expansion will include an 195 ft x 354 ft pad that will extend off the existing substation
pad and will use the existing 2 driveways off Chisolm Trail. The substation expansion will be protected
by extending the existing masonry wall along the west, south, and east sides. The substation will consist
of electrical structures one 864 sf prefabricated metal building that is uninhabitable and used for
operation of the structures onsite. No water or sewer service will be required. Traffic impact will be
negligible for this project since the proposed equipment will be operated remotely.

Please contact me at (972.385.3500) or  should you have any questions
or need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Rob Myers, P.E.
Associate
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